Lincoln Branch Submariners Association
Minutes of meeting held on:- Sunday 19th April 2015
1. Chairman opened meeting at:- 1232 and thanked everyone for attending
2. Members present:-There were 12 members attending the meeting, altho two were late arrivals, Henry Hunter and Alan Jupp - their apologies were accepted by the Chairman.
3. Apologies:- Were received from, M.Bugg, J.Hobson, S.Unwin, A,Jeffrey, G.Sheppard.
4. Obituaries:- For the last two months were passed round, a minutes silence was observed followed by our prayer. One late obituary was received by the secretary and read to all members. C.E.R.A. Derek Whiting sailed on his last patrol on Wednesday 15th April 2015 at 1330 aged 80. He served on Taciturn, Otter and stood by Revenge while she was being built at Birkenhead.
5. Minutes from previous meeting held on:- 15th March 2015, altho not read at this meeting were accepted as a true record.
6. Matters arising:-There were no matters arising from these minutes.
7. Chairmans report:- 1) The Chairman reported that the A.G.M. was a resounding success.

a)Proposed by Sheffield Branch and seconded by Derby Branch, that the time of the Memorial Parade on Victoria Embankment be changed from 1100 to 1400 to allow members time to travel and thus not requiring overnight accommadation- this was not supported.

b) Recommendation by the N.M.C. that the annual subs be increased to £15. This was discussed and was then proposed by Stuart Brown and seconded by our own M.Brocklesby. After a lot of discussion it was pointed out that the increase worked out at 2p per day. The increase was voted in with 22 votes in favour, 12 votes against with 2 abstentions. The association can now afford to pay for the parade, which is £4500.

c) Ther were four applicants for the two vacancies on the N.M.C. Suart Brown and Ian Mackenzie were successful. Both were voted for by the Lincoln Branch

2) Roll-up Banners, A picture of the intended banners was passed round, the cost being £150 for two. It was proposed that we buy two of these banners, it was agreed, the Chairman will arrange.

3) Personnal details need to be updated. The secretary will send out details to all members, please amend if necessary and return them.

4) The Nasmith plaque event in London went well. Nine members of the family were there plus the Deputy Mayor. All photo's can be seen on the Association Website.
8. Correspondence:- Our Standard has been invited to parade on Victory in Europe Day on the 8th May at 1500. The memorial on Lincoln High Street.
9. Secretary's report:- Nothing more to report.
10. Treasurer's report:-
1)
Monthly Statement 19/4/2015

Opening Balance

£3042.68

Meeting Collection

       35.00

Membership fees

       15.00

Donation Feb' LunchMeeting
       12.00
Monies payed out last month

Nil

Total Balance


£3104.68

Money collected at this meeting      £48.50
2)  Will the branch continue to pay subs for Chairman, Treasurer and Secretary now that the said subs have increased to £15. The matter was discussed and it was proposed that the branch continue to these subs, it was agreed.
11. Social Secretary's report:-

a) Lunch at Barnetby was discussed and a possible 12 will attend. Roger to send out post code and directions for those who need them

b) The Chairman reported that the monies owed by South Park View hotel have not been repayed. The person responsible has now left the company, so the matter is still on-going. The Chairman did say,that if the monies remain unpaid at the next Christmas bash he intends to knock the amount owed off the bill.
12. Welfare report:- Nothing to report, however Jan, our rep' was given Jack Hobson's phone for him to ring and check on his and Avril's health.
13. LExSA report:- The replacement of the railings around the war memorial on Lincoln High St is now a "dead subject", all organisations that donated money will have to reclaim it. A.F.D. planning is going ahead, a collection day was held on Saturday18th in Lincoln. At this point the Chairman stated that he and Rick will be unable to attend. Volunteers are needed to man the stall on the 27th June. The Standard will be paraded. The next A.F.D. collection day is on the 16th May, all welcome!
14. A.O.B. The Chairman intends to buy some ladies submariner broaches to sell on our stall on A.F.D. it was pointed out that anyone can buy these anywhere. His idea is to make money for the branch. Bungy suggested a key-ring, he showed the meeting an example. If anyone has any ideas will they please let the Chairman know via E-mail.
Next meeting to be held on:- 17th May 2015. This will be our A.G.M.
Meeting shut at:- 1322
